
SIXTH FORM DRESS CODE         September 2024 
 

 
 
 

A smart appearance is required at all times, including travelling to and from school. 
 

• You are a role model to younger pupils 
• You represent the school when showing around visitors and parents 
• You must aim to enhance the reputation of The Grange School in the community 

 
The following dress code offers guidance, but be aware that your overall appearance is more 
important than the details of specific items of clothing.  As a rule of thumb, what you wear to 
school should be suitable attire for a customer facing business environment.  

Everyday  
 

• A formal suit   or 
• Smart formal trousers with a complementary jacket  or 
• A smart formal dress / skirt with a complementary jacket  
 

Please note: Sixth Form students must wear a jacket at all times. This includes any lunchtime 
visit to Hartford.  
 

• Trousers, dresses and skirts must of an appropriate length and not be too tight fitting. Jeans and 
shorts are not permitted.  
 

• A smart formal top or collared shirt. A tie should be worn with a collared shirt. Please note that 
strappy tops are not permitted and all tops should cover the midriff.  

 
 

• Shoes must be appropriate for wearing with a suit in a professional workplace. Trainers are not 
acceptable. 
 

• Smart jumpers and cardigans are permitted provided they do not have a large logo. Sweatshirts 
and hoodies are not acceptable. 

 
 

• Hair must be neat and of a natural colour.  
 

• Outer coats can be worn to and from school, but must only be worn around the school site when 
it is raining. 
 

The final decision as to what constitutes an appropriate appearance rests with The School. 
 
 


